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Lake Chelan Sewer District (LCSD) urges Ecology to allocate additional funding to complete the
planning phase of its critical sewer infrastructure project and to advance the design phase without
delay. LCSD is under contract with Ecology as of March 4, 2025, for $160,434 in planning funds,
but an additional $61,370 is needed to complete the General Sewer Plan (GSP). The $1.12 million
design phase is fully scoped and ready to begin immediately upon securing funding. 

LCSD's aging sewer infrastructure poses an imminent risk to Lake Chelan's water quality. The
collection system is directly adjacent to and within the lake, including six sewage lift stations on the
shoreline and a primary force main buried beneath the lake's normal operating level. A failure
anywhere in the system could result in immediate contamination of one of the nation's most pristine
freshwater lakes, impacting drinking water supplies, fisheries, recreation, tourism, and the local
economy. This project is long overdue and must be addressed now to prevent an environmental
disaster. 

LCSD meets most of Ecology's SCPPL prioritization criteria for funding, including having an
active agreement, significant progress on planning, and immediate readiness to proceed with
design. Without additional funding, the project will be delayed, increasing the risk of failure and
environmental harm. LCSD respectfully requests that Ecology allocate $61,370 to complete
planning and consider $1.12 million for design. If full design funding is not available, LCSD is
open to a phased approach to ensure steady progress toward construction. 

A formal letter providing additional details has been uploaded as an attachment, along with an
LCSD sewer system map demonstrating the high risk of contamination due to the infrastructure's
proximity to the lake.
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